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Kentucky Boat Owners Advised to Renew Registration Beginning April 3 
Delay necessary to allow delivery of decal reprint to county clerks 

 
FRANKFORT, Ky. (March 14, 2023) –The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet advises boat title owners 
that motorboat registration requests will be accommodated at all County Clerk offices starting April 3. 
Annual registration renewals are typically accepted beginning March 1, but additional time is 
necessary to allow the decal vendor to reprint and deliver tags required to complete the registration 
process. Current registrations do not expire until April 30, 2023.  

“We want boat owners who opt to renew early aware of the temporary delay to honor their time and 
avoid an unnecessary trip,” said KYTC Secretary Jim Gray. “We expect to have new decals available 
at County Clerk offices well ahead of the April 30 registration expiration for owners to update their tags 
and continue enjoying the open water.” 

Every motorboat registered in Kentucky must display a valid, unexpired tag. The boat’s unique 
registration number and boat number are printed on certificates of registration at County Clerk Offices 
and the tags are then peeled and placed on each side of the boat. Due to a label defect, a reprint is 
necessary to ensure durability once exposed to water. New shipments will be delivered to each 
County Clerk Office. Last year, more than 187,000 decals were issued by county clerks. 
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